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The Editors express a note of concern regarding the above article.

The Editors wish to alert the readers that the authors have raised questions about the validity of some of the figures presented
in this article. Figures 3, 4, and 5b appear to contain duplicate images representing different experimental results, as well as
additional signs of unacceptable splicing. As the laboratory that originally reported the work no longer exists, we are unable
to request a more in-depth investigation of the original experiments. The Editors consider that this does not necessarily
affect the validity of the results and the conclusions of the study, however we wish to alert our readership to these concerns.
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